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Have some FUN this Spring in our Beautiful Parks!

Bike Riding, walks & our Family Fest in the Park are all great ways to enjoy Spring & Summer in Hampton Village!

Hampton Village's
Year at a Glance

May 10 Annual Garage

Sale & BBQ

June 7 Volunteer

Appreciation Night

June 26 Hampton's

Family Fest

June 28 Slow Pitch

Tournament

Sept 5 Steak Night

-more info to come

Oct 8 HVCA Annual

General Meeting

Nov 1 Purrtlr?kilr;s iE
e Parl

Jan 4/15 Christmas Tree

Pickup

More events may be added at later dates

Get to know your Hampton Village Community Association!

Back Row: Melanie Litvenenko, Chasity Berast, Abby Schoonmaker, Lynn Heale, Cathy Baerg, Jennifer Upton
Front Row: Rob Huck, Justine McCaffrey, Pamela Laurans, Paul Ntahondakirira

We're just like you! We're the parent's you see at the schools, neighbors
you see on your walks, families skating on the new rink & the rushed
Mom's & Dad's stopping at Shoppers on the way home to grab milk.

We're ALL busy people and we are all involved in many different things
outside the HVCA, but when we all do a little, we can accomplish a lot!
Just look at our fabulous new rink (we hear it's pretty much the best
around!!). And we have MORE fun and exciting projects coming up, but
we can't do it without your help! Come to a meeting or event and find out
how YOU can give a little back to your community!

Hampton Village Community Association
P.O. Box 30048
1624 33rd Street
Saskatoon, SK S7L 7M6

saskhvca.com
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Need something to do?
Bored?
Interested in supporting your community??

Nosy?

Come out and join the Hampton Village Community Association!!

The HVCA is looking for volunteers to fill a number of positions. Volunteers &
Members are the cornerstone to any community. Share the feeling of
community pride! When we all GET INVOLVED it's amazing what we can
accomplish! Join us at one of the monthly meetings to find out how you can
help! Meetings are held every second Wednesday of the month at 6:30pm at
the Hampton Free Methodist Church.

Questions? email us at: contact@saskhvca.com

Your Community Association

We represent our neighborhood on civic issues
We meet with city departments to discuss items and events
that affect our neighborhood
We plan social events for all members of our community
We publish a newsletter - fall/winter & spring
We maintain a website at saskhvca.com
The HVCA is funded by city and provincial grants, fundraising
events, as well as the purchase of memberships.
So buy one and support your HVCA!

Support the HVCA by purchasing a membership
for $10/family. Memberships are recognized
by all Saskatoon Community Associations and
allows you to register for programs in other
communities. To purchase a membership ,
please come to one of our Community
Association Meetings which take place every
2nd Wednesday evening at 6:30pm at the
Hampton Free Methodist Church, or email us at
contact@saskhvca.com

We are currently seeking:

An Accountant - WWe need someone who is willing to do our
review. As a non-profit community association, funds are limited,
so we would appreciate anyone who has a certification that does
reviews that would be willing to help perform the review for a
reduced fee, possibly some free advertising in our newsletter,
etc.

A Treasurer - We are currently in need of a treasurer.

Newsletter - Our newsletter team is always looking for people
to help come up with good content for the newsletter, people
willing to help put it together & deliver it to our residents.

Garage sale/bbq Committee - Help plan our annual community
garage sale/bbq. The more volunteers, the less work. It's a fun

day that is also fun to plan!

General Volunteers — \NWe are always looking for people to help
with everything that we do in the community.

Rink - We are in need of people to supervise our public skate
times.

Interested in helping? Email us or come to one of our meetings!

P

PattiAnn Crafts
Handmade & Custom Greeting Cards
Felt Appliqued Christmas Stockings

Call for a Personal Consultation
For all your Greeting Card Needs

Book your in-home Card & Coffee party

Contact:

Patti Boruch (306) 384-2807
Email: pattianncrafts@shaw.ca
www.pattianncrafts.shawwebspace.ca
Follow on Fb: Patti Ann Crafts
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FURRY FRIENDS /5 ANIMEAL HOSPITAL

Furry friends bring your owners for your healthcare needs:

v Physical examinations

v Vaccinations

‘/ Dental Care Dundonald,
v

e

Surgeries, Laser Therapies @
Dun
Wedge Rd

ErE R 37 suwg

a0 T

Nutrition/weight 5
counselling B
v Prescription Diets i
v Microchipping pets LEN =
v Digital X-rays and k |l b Biomald Bak
Ultrasound BT oagle Map data @200 Tele 47 5%
Hours
Monday. Wednesday. Friday 10:00 AM - 7:00 PM
Tuesday, Thursday 8:00 AM - 5:00 PM
Saturday 10:00 AM - 3:00 PM

Visit our website for more information:
furryfriendsanimalhospital.ca
To book appointments for your pets please call:

934-VETS (8387)
Drop in to see us, or weigh your pet for free, at:
#9-110 Wedge Road, Saskatoon

We also offer Senior Discounts

"

Spring Street Sweeping Blitz

The Spring Sweeping Blitz is designed to collect as much of
the heavy dirt & debris as possible from the Priority 1,2 &
some Priority 3 streets, over the next 3 weeks. Additional

parking restrictions will not be applied & ticketing &
relocation towing will not be used during the blitz. As a result
the sweepers will be going around parked vehicles & will
focus mainly on the driving lanes of the roadway.

Sweepers will be on the higher traffic volume streets, suchas
Circle Dr, [dylwyld Dr, 22nd St, 8th St & College Dr (Priority 1
streets); & the majority of priority 2 streets. The schedule is
dependent on weather, but if time permits, some Priority 3
streets will also be swept.

The purpose of the spring sweep blitz is designed as a quick
pass through in order to remove the heavier dirt & debris so
that the Accelerated Residential Sweep program can be a
more effective & complete curb-to-curb sweep program &
cover all streets (including those from the Spring Blitz).

Civic and private contractor crews will also be cleaning the

boulevards areas adjacent to the sidewalks/curbs, & centre

medians to remove the debris that collected over the winter

from snow storage. The debris will be swept onto the street

and hauled away as part of the clean-up, with any remaining
dirt being picked up by the sweepers.

Upon completion of the Spring Sweeping Blitz, the
Accelerated Residential Street Sweeping program begins,
where every street will be swept curb-to-curb by
neighborhood including the business improvement districts.
This six-week program will use relocation towing &a $100
fine will be applied for parking on a scheduled street. The
yellow ‘sandwich style’ No Parking signs will be used &
augmented with yellow replica paper signs throughout the
program where on-street vehicle parking is an issue.

Weather permitting, the scheduled start of the programis
Monday. May 5. Further info will be provided closer to the
launch date of the Accelerated Residential Street Sweeping.

Schedules and more information are available at
saskatoon.ca as part of the Building Better Roads campaign.
Saskatoon’s Road Plan is a coordinated approach to repair,
maintenance & construction in Saskatoon .
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SATURDAY - MAY 10th, 2014
9:00am - 3:00pm

For the 5th year in a row, Hampton Village is hosting a

community wide garage sale and BBQ in the Park. There

will be maps with all our garage sales listed, Burgers &
drinks as well as Community Memberships and info.

Take Part and advertise with us! For the cost of $5
participants will have their garage sale listed on the
garage sale map will be available on our website, via our
ad on ki ji ji, & on May 10 in the park at Hampton Circle.

Those wishing to participate please email:
garagesale@saskhvca.com
or visit our website at saskhvca.com for more info
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Garage Sale Tips

Before Sale Day & Set Up

-Be prepared for the garage sale
BEFORE 8:00am as shoppers

tend to show up early - Hap -Park your vehicles
-Have plenty of change f;_':{_\w ;j" Vage ?3;, off street if possible
on hand (coin & paper) : 5[ "/ for visibility and
-Have enough tables to = CIT Jrs parking & add
display your items % E some fun signs

-Large colorful items should

be placed at the front of your

property to draw in customers

-Have an outlet available if

customers want to try an appliance
-Clothing is best sold if hung neatly on
a rack (a broom stick between two
ladders works) and clearly priced

doge
AMAZING

SALE EVEN
Pricing

-Have all pricing completed a week
In advance, and set up tables the
day before, ready to move them out
to their visible locations.

-If you have odds-and-ends items,
such as mismatched glasses, price
them at 6 for $1.00 instead of $0.15
-Be prepared to barter with your
customers, and as the day goes on
you may want to reduce prices on
some items to clear them out

-If doing a multi-group sale, put a
last or first name initial on the tags,
remove tags as you sell the items
and then go through all tags at the
end of the day to determine who
gets what profit

Sale Day & Set Up

-Use balloons at the front of your lot
to draw customers

"Best Garage
_ Sale Ever! |

-Count your float
prior to the sale so
you can keep track
of your earnings
-Have Help! - at least two people
available to run you sale allows you
to have bathroom breaks and better

customer service!

One can make a
difference.

The Saskatoon Food Bank & Learning Centre
receives over 12,000 requests for food each month.

The Annual City-Wide Food Drive
takes place Saturday, May 3rd

How can you help?
Your nutritious food donation will make all the Watdt ib d b
difference for thousands of families in our o Wiaidh yau trailenss far vy amatiem g

community. « Fill it with healthy non-perishable food

« Set your bag on your doorstep by 10 am on
Sat, May 3 for volunteers to collect

o
oV
9"!‘ SASKATOON

FOOD BANK & LEARNING CENTRE

Visit saskatoonfoodbank.org
or call 306-664-6565 for more
information
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Hampton Village Crime Stats - March 2014

Date | Offence | Location

March 31, 2014 Provincial Traffic Safety Act 100 Block Hampton Circle
March 28, 2014 Theft of Motor Vehicle 100 Block Coad Cres
March 28, 2014 Other Criminal Code 300 Block Allwood Cres
March 21, 2014 Break & Enter - Residential 3100 Block 37th Street W
March 18, 2014 Other Provincial 200 Block Denham Cres
March 11, 2014 Provincial Traffic Safety Act 400 Block Korol Cres
March 10, 2014 Other Criminal Code 100 Block Denham Cres
March 9, 2014 Break & Enter - Residential 500 Block McKague Cres
March 4, 2014 Break & Enter - Business 1300 Block Richardson Rd
March 4, 2014 Theft of Motor Vehicle 1300 Block Richardson Rd
March 1, 2014 Provincial Traffic Safety Act 300 Block Hampton Circle
March 1, 2014 Other Theft Under $5000 600 Block Lehrer Cres

Report Crime or Suspicious Activity!! Please call 306-975-8300 for non-emergency situations.
In order to have the police increase presence, we need to report any criminal actitivy!!

Graffiti

Graffiti is a criminal code offense which carries a maximum jail sentence of 2 years. Not only does graffiti
make an area look unsafe and reduce property values, but it is an invitation for other criminal activity. The
cost to Saskatoon residents as a result of reported graffiti vandalism each year is in excess of $455,000.
There are steps you, as a home owner, can take to reduce the chance that you will be a victim of this crime.

- Keep your property neat and well-maintained. This sends the message that you care about your property and your
neighborhood and will not tolerate crime.
- Plant clingy or thorny vegetation such as vines, shrubs or rose bushes around your property. This limits wall space
and access to surfaces that might otherwise be considered suitable for graffiti.
- Make property boundaries clear by placing durable fencing around property lines.
- Remove objects in the area that encourage loitering. For example, payphones and benches.
- Install motion lighting around your property. Not only do taggers like to commit their crimes under the mask of
darkness, they don't like witnesses. Make sure to place your lights in such a location that they can not simply be
unscrewed or damaged.
- Remove graffiti promptly. Taggers gain fame and power amongst their peers only if their peers are able to see their
work. It is a proven fact that removing graffiti within 24 hours dramatically lessens the chance that it will reappear.

REPORT GRAFFITI!!

If you notice tags on your property please contact the Saskatoon Police Service at 975-8300 to make a report.
The graffiti will be photographed by an investigator , added to the graffiti data base, and investigated. Many
charges result from reported graffiti and without reporting, the damage continues unanswered.

As we drive through our neighborhood, sometimes we see the eyesore created by the overnight activities of
a prolific group of graffiti vandals. Do you think of your own son or daughter and wonder "Is my son or
daughter involved in this type of criminal activity"? If you think that your kids could not possibly be taggers,
think again. Taggers are generally members of small loosely knit groups of teens, many from middle to upper
class income families, whose primary source of entertainment and excitement is the vandalism of private
property with"tagger graffiti". Your child could be a member of one of these groups.

Some of the indicators are:

e Your child stays out all night or until early morning

e Your child frequently wears a large back pack or baggy pants. Packs and loose clothing can be used to hold paint cans
or carry graffiti tools. Clothing or back pack may be paint stained. Hands or fingers may be paint or marker stained.

¢ Your child has taken up the hobby of ink making.

e Your child has large quantities of magic markers, shoe polish containers, bug spray cans, starch cans or other devices
used for drawing / painting. Your child may not have the income to purchase these items.

e Your child carries tools used for etching glass, hole punches, rocks, glass cutters, screw drivers, awls, metal scribes or
other sharp objects. Your child might not be able to explain exactly why s/he has the item(s) in their possession.

e Tags you see in the neighborhood are also on your child's bedroom walls, notebooks or other possessions.
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Saskatoon has 5 seasons - Spring, Summer, Fall, Winter &

POTHOLE SEASON!!

Frequently Asked Questions About Pothole Repairs

When does the Spring Blitz begin?
The Spring Blitz begins in April, as soon as the hot-asphalt
material is available.

How can | report a pothole?
Drivers and residents can report a pothole online at

saskatoon.ca (search for Report a Pothole) or call Public
Works customer service at 306-975-2476. Please call if it
is an emergency and has the potential to cause damage
or injury.

How do | use the online Report a Pothole map?

From any mobile or desktop device, go to the Report a
Pothole webpage. From there, you can enter an address,
use the GPS locator or click on a point in the map where the
pothole is located. If you need to adjust the location, click
Cancel in the form box and click on a new point. Once you
complete the form with details about the pothole, a red dot
will appear. Once the pothole is repaired, the dot will appear
green. For step by step instructions, watch the Report a
Pothole demonstration video or review the Report a Pothole
Help menu on the Report a Pothole webpage.

Why are some streets not on the map?
Saskatoon continues to grow and some new roads and
structures may not be displayed on the map. This map will
be updated periodically as new versions are available, but if
you are not able to mark the exact pothole location on the
map, please include location details in the comment field in
your service request. The Imagery view may also help you to
find the pothole location. To change the map view, select the
four-square icon in the top right of the screen. You may also
call Customer Service at 306-975-2476 or use the GPS
locator when safe to do so.

I reported a pothole online, but it hasn't been fixed. How
long will it take to repair potholes once they are reported?
Each day, an inspector will visit and rate the potholes that
were reported. Until the full spring and summer pothole
blitzes are underway, only potholes that cause concern in the
driving lanes of priority one and two streets will be repaired
with a temporary fill. Potholes with the potential for causing
damage are considered an emergency and will be repaired
as quickly as possible. For a pothole emergency, please call
the customer service call center to report the location at
306-975-2476.

In some cases, what is reported as a pothole is actually a
pavement cut/ utility cut. That is when an underground
repair required crews to dig up the roadway. Once the repair
is completed, the hole is backfilled with gravel until it can be
paved. Crews will continue to maintain the gravel cover and
blade with a grader as required. Deficiencies can be reported
by calling the customer service call center at 306-975-2476.
Utility cuts on priority streets are shown on the map, will be
regularly monitored & will be permanently paved in summer.

Crews were repairing potholes on a priority street, but
why didn't they repair all of them, including some big
ones?

In order to quickly address the priority streets with immediate
driving concerns, crews are repairing the potholes within the
driving lanes first. Once the Spring and Summer pothole
Blitzes begin, they will return to address concerns in the
areas along the curb or in parking lanes.

What are considered "Priority Streets"?

Priority 1 streets include freeway; access to fire halls,
hospitals and ambulance sites; and major roads such as 8th
Street and 22nd Street. Priority 2 streets include rapid transit

bus routes and busy roads such as Broadway Avenue,
Fairlight Drive and 37th Street.

Which potholes get fixed first?
Potholes are rated on the following criteria: location (driving

lane, curb lane); priority class of street; and how hazardous
the pothole is for drivers. Locations are developed for each
crew's area that allows them to repair the potholes in an
orderly manner. Until the pothole program is in full operation,
once the streets are dry and hot asphalt is available, only
potholes in the driving lanes of priority streets will be
addressed.

I have damage on my car from a pothole. Who do I report
the damage to and how do | make a claim against the City
to pay for it?

If you have damage to your vehicle, you should contact your
insurance provider. For more information, visit the Report a
Pothole web page and click on the link for Report a Claim
for Vehicle Damage.

Why are there so many potholes and what causes them?
Potholes occur when moisture gets into the cracks in the
pavement, then freezes & expands. The pressure that is
created causes the asphalt to break away, resulting in a
pothole. Vehicles driving over a pothole can cause the edges
to crumble, which increases the size.

What are "utility cuts"?

Utility cuts occur when an underground repair requires crews
to dig up the roadway. Once the repair is completed, the
hole is backfilled with gravel until it can be paved. Crews will
continue to maintain the driving surface as required.
Deficiencies can be reported by calling the customer service
call centre at 306-975-2476. Utility cuts on priority streets
will be regularly monitored and will be permanently paved in
the summer. The current utility cuts are shown on the map.

Why doesn’t the City fix potholes & utility cuts in winter?
The City does repair potholes and utility cuts in the winter,
however, during the winter, the fixes can only be temporary.
This is because the best way to repair holes or utility cuts is
by using a hot-mix asphalt, which can only be produced in
warmer temperatures. In the winter, potholes and utility cuts
are maintained with gravel and recycled asphalt. This
temporary mix may shift or settle during a freeze/thaw cycle.
The utility cut cannot be properly fixed until the frost is
largely out of the ground, and hot-mix asphalt can be used.

Will the fixes be permanent or will the potholes come
back?

For pothole and utility cut repairs to be effective, daytime
temps must be consistent at +2 degrees range or warmer.
When temperatures fall at night, hot-mix asphalt can neither
be produced nor placed effectively. Repairs are most
effective when conducted during the warmest part of the day.

The reality is that changing temperatures and ground
conditions can result in potholes forming within hours or
occurring next to areas previously repaired. This is not
uncommon in our climate. Crews will be re-visiting sites

where potholes re-emerge.
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Proposed Future School For Hampton Village
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Proposed School Site

The proposed school for Hampton Village is being planned to accomodate 750 kids on the public side and 650 kids on
the Catholic side. It will also have a central joint use area that could include such things as a Childcare Centre, a
Family Resource Centre, Program Arts, Pre-Kindergarten & Gyms. The school is meant to open in September 2017.

Future Saskatoon Schools

It is a well-known fact that elementary schools serve as a
community hub for the residents of a neighbourhood.
Schools, outside the regular school day, are a central place
for public meetings, a site for community associations, as well
as for a variety of public, non-profit & private service
providers. Accordingly, the City of Saskatoon and all of the
partners, including the provincial government, Saskatoon
Public School Division, & the Greater Saskatoon Catholic
School Division are committed to an integrated approach.

How was input selected on the design of the schools?
The Ministry of Education invited students, teachers, parents,
school division administrators, & community members to a
workshop to design the new schools. The goal was to create
a design that puts the student first while respecting the
uniqueness of each school division & the communities where
the schools will be built.

What are the next steps in the design process?

Group2, the architects that conducted the workshop, used
participants' ideas & insights to create a design with
comfortable & creative spaces for students to achieve
success. Group? is further refining the design in collaboration
with the school divisions to meet local needs.

What are the timelines for the development of the new
schools in Saskatoon?

The design and procurement process continue until
construction starts. Construction is scheduled to begin in
2015. The schools are scheduled to be completed by
September 2017.

What is the Community Centre Levy?

The City of Saskatoon first established a Community Centre
Levy for all new neighbourhoods to ensure there would
always be a facility within each neighbourhood to serve as the
community hub for residents. The Community Centre Levy is
held in trust by the City through a one-time charge against
new land development placed on each lot sale in Evergreen,
Hampton Village, Rosewood, and Stonebridge.

How does my community benefit from programming
opportunities?

The new school design will allow a majority of residents, and
a broad range of age groups, to access key services in
recreation, sport, culture, and education as a central location.
The facility will bring schools and community closer together
for learning, and create value-added opportunities through
shared use and interaction.
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Hampton Village Kinsmen Rink

The Community rink in Hampton Village had a GREAT first season! It was very busy all winter.
Thanks to all our volunteers and skaters!

The rink is open for all to skate every Winter. Please respect others on the ice and scheduled rink
times posted. The shed will serve as a storage facility for the Association and water connection for
the Community Rink.

Our HVCA hosted a Rink Grand opening in early December, and it was a huge success. Thank you
for all the volunteers and the free Methodist church with their donation of treats. Also, a big
thank you to Bell who supplied the event with free burgers!

Without so many dedicated and committed people and companies this project would not have
been completed. Thank you and Enjoy!

Ron Laurans
HVCA Rink Coordinator
rink@hvca.com

@ A HUGE THANK YOU:

Kinsmen Foundation Arrow Earthworks Nordic Fencing
AJR Asphalt Partnership HJH Electric/Hunter Electric, Nathan Heale Framer, Colin Penner

City of Saskatoon Hampton Village Community Association All Volunteers
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IFYOUR DOG POOPS

HEY YOU!!
PICK UP
YOUR DOG'S

YOU SCOOP

PLEASE BE A

GOOD NEIGHBOR
CLEAN UP POO!!

AFTER YOUR DOG

GET THE POINT??
HAMPTON VILLAGE HAS SOME BEAUTIFUL
PARKS. LET'S ALL DO OUR PART TO KEEP THEM
THAT WAY!!

WE SEE YOU!
(AND SO DO OUR
CAMERA PHONES!)
PROPOSED PLEASE CLEAN UP

HAMPTON

oo | AFTER YOUR DOG
OR FACE A FINE OF

Scoop your Foop
UP TO $300. Grab it - Bagit - Tess it

(& public shaming®))

Proposed Hampton Village Off-Leash Dog Park

A new Hampton Village Off-Leash Dog Park is being proposed in addition to the
current off-leash park which is located outside of City limits (it is currently next to the
airport within the Corman Park jurisdiction). The new proposed location is a
neighborhood Dog Park within the District Park along Richardson Road and East of
McClocklin Road (see map).

An upcoming Community Engagement Meeting will provide an opportunity to view
and comment on three proposed concept plans for the new Hampton Village Dog
Park. The meeting will also be an opportunity to learn more about the City of
Saskatoon Dog Park Program Plan and the Ambassador Program. City of Saskatoon
staff will be on hand to answer questions.

Please visit shapingsaskatoon.ca for further information on the meeting dates, as well
as to view details of the proposals and share your thoughts. Details of the proposal
might not yet be made available; please keep checking for updates.
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An emergency can happen at any time. It can

. \\\ be city-wide or area specific. It can be big or
n O‘t I fy m small. And no matter what kind of emergency
it is, from a weather event to a chemical leak,

Mass alerts when you need to know. Saskatoon is ready to respond appropriately.

And now, when an emergency happens, Notify NOW will let residents know what to do, where to go and what
to expect during any potential emergency with a message sent directly to their phone, cell phone or email. With
the push of just one button we can immediately send information directly to thousands of residents, helping to
keep Saskatoon safe.

How does it work? When an emergency alert is issued, you will receive a voice message to your home, work or
cell phone; an email; or a text message depending on your preference. To receive notifications, residents must
have some form of contact information entered into our database. You can do this by signing up to Notify NOW
through the City of Saskatoon website. If you do not sign up, you may still be contacted if your traditional
phone (landline) is publically listed in the 2013/2014 SaskTel phonebook. You can customize how you would
prefer to receive messages. These options include: SMS text message, Voice call to a landline or cell phone &
Email. To customize your profile, or to subscribe your unlisted telephone number, please visit the City of
Saskatoon website. The information you provide is kept confidential and will not be used for any purpose other
than to contact you in the event of an emergency.
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Hampton Village S&ccer Report

Hampton Village / Dundonald Community Soccer has grown again! This outdoor season we have over 450
kids registered to play soccer ages 3 to 9. With the large amount of children registered we will be using both
sides of Al Anderson Park in Hampton Village, which gives us 6 soccer pitches! The snow has mostly melted,
now for the grass to turn green and the sun to shine! While out for a walk in the park be sure to cheer on
our local teams! Thanks again for the volunteers that have stepped forward to help coach and assistant
coach we all appreciate your dedication. Thanks to all my friends, neighbors and soccer parents who have
helped get this season going. How about all those awesome volunteers taking registrations?? They were
fabulous and even worked well in the dark when the power went off!

| hope everyone is as excited to get this season rolling as | am! See you out at the soccer pitch!
Melanie Litvenenko

Hampton Village Soccer Coordinator

LONGER-LASTING ROAD MARKINGS ON ROADWAYS THIS YEAR

The City of Saskatoon is taking a new approach to line In 2014, some of the locations where durable markings
painting on major roadways & high-speed freeways this will be installed include:

year by expanding the use of durable markings. When
these types of roadways are built or rehabilitated, durable
markings will be used. Durable markings are more visible
& also last longer than regular road paint. - Circle Drive — Warman Road to Circle Drive, eastbound

- Circle Drive — Circle Drive North to Attridge Drive
overpass, eastbound

“Winter operations, including the use of gravel and snow - 51st Street
clearing, as well as higher traffic volumes, wear off road
paint faster,” says Angela Gardiner, Director of

Transportation. “This is why we are expanding the use of
more durable markings on higher volume roadways. While
the upfront cost is higher, these markings last longer and
are visible year round.”

The cost of the annual road marking program is $800,000
per year. In 2014, an additional $500,000 will be spent on
durable markings.

Road marking begins once sweeping is underway &
nighttime temperatures are consistently at 5 degrees

or warmer (generally late April/early May and until

City crews paint road markings two to three times per year:

- Lane lines, edge lines and centre
lines are painted three times a year

- Crosswalks are painted at least
twice a year

- Sharrows, chevrons and parking
stall lines are painted once a year

- Road markings are re-painted if
they have been removed due to
paving, patching, etc.

late October). More information about Road Markings is available at
. o . katoon. t of the Building Better Road
There are no specific dates for painting road markings as Sasaioof.cd as part of the Buliding Betier 1toads
. . . campaign.
the program is coordinated during or after other road work,
and is weather dependent. High-traffic areas (such as Saskatoon’s Road Plan is a coordinated approach to repair,
downtown & Idylwyld Drive) are generally painted during maintain and construct better roads in Saskatoon.

the night to minimize disruption to traffic.
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al Director

1x ner week

Dates Age Group Gender Day of Week Time Field
May 5 —June 30 Mon / Tues . .
2 x per week u6-u14 B/G 5:30 - 6:30pm Atlantic Park green space
next to church parking lot
Aug 4 - Sept 29 U6-U1a B/G Mon 5:30 - 6:30pm on Centennial Drive
1 x per week

The academy programming by Technical
Director Huw Morris and will be directed by our
experienced technical staff;

David Hillier, Adele Bandet, Andrew Cameron and
Jason Hydomako.
Goalkeeper will be directed by;
Zlatan Dautbegovic, Clay Ogilvy and Marcus Baxter

-

-

Registration Fee

U6 -- $65 (8 weeks)
us8 / ul1o0 / ui2 / ui4 -- $125 (16 weeks)

(5200 if attending both player and
goalkeeper academies)

~

J
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OutGR®WOUIPLAY®

ID'S PEAYING,
ATTENTION!

8atutda# dla# 37 830am.-2/1m.
8un.da# gun.e 7* 10am-12pm

Covsignory EARN wup to- 80%, shop the PRE-Sale BEFORE the public &
receive tHheir cheque witiviw 5 days! De-clntter & CASIv i Withv easy
online set up & nwentory management OutGROW OwtPLAY makes
consigning sooo- easy! VUit owr websife for all the details
saskotoonwestontgrowontplay.com
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Congidering French Immergion?

LUk
=LL)= GREATER

ey : SASKATOON
,g: Ecole St Gerard School offers a JJL EATHOLIE
- French Immersion program from

Kindergarten to Grade 8

.ijq {,1
O "0

. Children 6 years of age by Jan. 31, 2015 may register for
Grade 1.

Warm and welcoming faith-based education
Transportation provided for areas west of Avenue H
Before & After School Program

Petits Pandas Preschool for 3 and 4 year olds

(Monthly fees apply. No transportation provided.

Call 659-7339 for more information)

We are located at 206 Montreal Ave N.
Call 669-7330 for more information.

RoBiNOF

MedWest Medical
Clinic

Family Practice

New Patients Welcome

10-110 Wedge Rd
P: 979-6185

SPRING. /

e

NS

Bodn o/ e ]

Hampton Village Babysitter Registry

Hampton Village is Full of Families!! And
sometimes, parents need a night off! If
you are a babysitter & would like your
name added to the registry, please submit
your name, age & phone number to
newsletter@saskhvca.com. For anyone
under the age of 18, please provide the
name & phone number of a guardian to
confirm consent. Also, please indicate if
you have babysitter course training,
preferred ages, availability times & any
other information you would like potential
families to know.

website or included in our newletter for

of the babysitter list, please apply via
email to newsletter@saskhvca.com.

safety reasons. If you would like a copy -“, é. SNOW rcmova[

These names will NOT be posted on our 3 ga rclcning @ lawn care

306-227-1660

aosolutions@shaw.ca

nercial maintenance www.aosolutions.ca
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HEARTBLEED: NO AFFECT ON CITY SERVICES

The Information Technology Division has investigated
City-web based services and discovered City of
Saskatoon services are not vulnerable to the computer
bug known as Heartbleed.

“Customers should feel absolutely comfortable to access
City online payment services,” says Brenda Wallace,
Acting Director of Information Technology. “It’s
business as usual for anyone wanting to pay a parking
ticket, renew a pet licence or to subscribe to our
green-bin service.”

Heartbleed allows computer hackers to access
information that should be securely encrypted on a
website such as usernames, passwords, credit card
numbers, banking information and online shopping
information.

Heartbleed has existed for a couple of years but is now
receiving attention because a fix for the flaw has been
publicly released and researchers have now realized how
dangerous the bug was.

Current information suggests anywhere from 17 to 65
percent of websites could be affected.
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REMINDER: PROPERTY OWNERS ACCESSING
CIVIC PARKS REQUIRE PERMISSION

Spring is a busy time of year for projects in the yard,
garden, and around the home. Saskatoon residents with a
property adjacent to a civic park may wish to use it as an

access point for deliveries, equipment, or vehicles
related to their projects. In order to ensure that parks are

safe and enjoyed by everyone, any type of work in a

park that requires vehicles, equipment, or restricted
access, must first have approval from the City of
Saskatoon Parks Division.

Parks Division will evaluate the request, conduct a site
inspection, and if reasonable, provide approval. In order
to minimize any damages, vehicle access will be
permitted only when turf conditions are dry and suitable
for driving on. The property owner will be responsible
for removing any litter or debris, repairing any damages
at their own expense, and being liable for injury that
may occur as a result of the work. City of Saskatoon
Inspectors regularly follow-up on complaints and
investigate damage to parks.

For more information or to request approval for your
project, call 306-975-3300 or visit www.saskatoon.ca
(look under “P” for Parks — Request Access to a Park).
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Community Watch

Community Watch is a flexible crime prevention and crime interruption
program that supports the partnering of the Saskatoon Police Service and
the community in making our communities a safe place to live and work.

Make a difference
Being involved in the dissemination and acquisition of crime related
information will assist in making your community a safe place to live and
work. With proper information, communities and police can work on solutions
to existing problems.

It's easy to get involved.
-Place a Community Watch sticker on your door to show your
neighborhood's commitment to crime prevention.
-Do a security audit of your home or business and upgrade any deficiencies.
-Mark and photograph your property for identification
-Introduce yourself to your neighbours. "A good neighbour is one of
themost effective crime prevention tools ever created"
-Share information you receive through the Community Watch
network with anyone you feel may benefit from it.

Why Report Suspicious Behavior?

The members of a community are the ones most familiar with the people,
vehicles, activity and routines in that neighborhood. The community is best
able to identify when something varies from the norm or isn't right.
Police seldom come across crime in progress.

Someone else may not have called the police - you can't assume they have.

Who Should | call?
-If you see a crime in progress call 9-1-1
-To report a crime that is over with or not an emergency call 975-8300
-To anonymously report info to the police call Crimestoppers at 975-TIPS
-To report an ongoing problem in your neighbourhood call the Community
Liaison Officer- Northwest - 975-2296
Make a difference in your community!

**GARBAGE & RECYCLING SCHEDULES**

Residents are reminded that in 2014, your garbage &
recycling carts will continue to be emptied on the same
day of the week-as in 2013. Garbage Collection
remains bi-weekly pick-ups until March 26th, when it
switches to weekly. Carts must be placed for collection
no later than 7:00am on collection day or it may be
missed.

A few households may have received incorrect
schedules due to a Cof S printing error on the 2014
garbage & recycling collection calendars "Let's Roll".

You may reference or print the correct schedule at

SaskatoonRecycles.ca or call 306-975-2486 for

assistance & to request a new calendar.

**NEW & EXCITING**

You can now view or download your waste and
recycling collection calendar, sign up for email or
telephone reminders or add the schedule to your

personal calendar!!

Visit: saskatoonrecycles.ca

Click on "When is my collection day?", enter your
address & follow the Instructions and you'll never have
to copy the neighbors again!
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BOARD MEMBERS

Justine McCaffrey |President president@saskhvca.com
Rob Huck Vice President vicepresident@saskhvca.com
Lynn Heale Secretary secretary@saskhvca.com
Jennifer Upton Communications | communications@saskhvca.com
Abby Schoonmaker| Advertising advertising@saskhvca.com
Chasity Berast Memberships memberships@saskhvca.com
Brent Upton Webmaster webmaster@saskhvca.com
Melanie Litvenenko | Youth Soccer soccer@saskhvca.com
Steve Bilan Youth Football football@saskhvca.com
Regan Courtney Fithess webmaster@saskhvca.com
Ron Laurans Rink Coordinator | rink@saskhvca.com

Cathy Baerg Sign Coordinator | sign@saskhvca.com
Michelle Tremblay |Member at Large

Amanda Bryska Member at Large

Jason Chadney Member at Large

Tanner Ethridge Member at Large

Pam Laurans Member at Large

Paul Ntahondakirira Member at Large

Vanessa Cook Member at Large

Hampton Village Community Association Advertising Rates

Full page ad $100
Half page ad $75
Quarter page ad $50
Business card size ad $25

Prices are per newsletter. All ads will be published in our newsletter & on our webpage.
Camera ready ads must be provided in pdf format.

For more information or to submit an ad, email our Advertising Co-ordinator Abby Schoonmaker at

advertising@saskhvca.com
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HVCA's NEXT BIG THING!

As you know, the HVCA has been fundraising over the past few years to complete our new rink.
Now that it is finally done, in use (YAY!) and FABULOUS!, the HVCA has agreed to focus our
fundraising efforts on improving our park!

Currently, there are 3 picnic tables and 2 benches in the immediate area of the Spray Park, and then more
benches and picnic tables on the pathways around the area.

+

January 2014 Al Anderson Park Enhancement

While the decision is far from final, the proposed new Site Furniture is as follows:
1) back-to-back bench between the Spray Park and Playground,
2) a single bench in the north-east corner of the Spray Park,

3) a snazzy Shade Structure east of the Spray Park (similar to picture below) (it stands alone and does
not need to be mounted on play equipment or any other pre-existing structures - this could have a
picnic table underneath or it could be left as straight grass

underneath so that people can throw down a blanket & sit)
4) a possible picnic table under the Shade Structure

The total cost for these improvements would be:
- 3 benches @ $350.00 each

- 1 Picnic Table @ $1400.00

-1 "Cooltoppers" Shade Structure @ $3,700

- Installation of all pieces = $3400

TOTAL = $10,000 (approximately)

Like our ideas?? Think you can do better?? Contact us! Come to a meeting! Help us reach our goal & make
Hampton Village even better!




